
Chippewa Valley Boosters – Band and Color Guard 
 
Chippewa Valley High School 
18300 19 Mile Road 
Clinton Township, MI  48038 

 
Meeting Minutes 
December 2, 2021   7:00 pm 

 
I. Call to Order – Meeting called to order at 7:03pm by Fritz Delinski. 

II. Director’s Remarks – Mr. Hoey – Holiday Concert on Tuesday December 7, 2021 
a. Will be limited to 50% capacity because of rising COVID cases in Michigan 
b. Each student will receive 2 tickets to concert, any tickets not being use return to 

Mr. Hoey. 
c. Extra tickets available to attendees of tonight’s meeting, then will be made 

available to students by seniority  
d. Uniforms are not ready, students asked to wear nice clothes, no jeans.  If a student 

wants/needs to borrow uniform pieces see Mr. Hoey before concert.   
III. Regular Business  

a. Reading of the Minutes, minutes accepted 
b. Disney Trip – Lisa Curtis.  Lisa is here tonight to answer any questions about 

upcoming Disney Trip 
i. Any chance of cancellation? No expectation of cancellation 
ii. Do we have agenda? Updated agenda will be sent out after Holidays 
iii. Do we know hotel yet? Should be on updated agenda 

c. Treasurers Report - Any questions regarding Treasurer Report please email Vicki 
Schembri at cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com 

i. Balance as of 11/30/2021: $56,294.26 including student fund money 
1. Deposits –inc. Butter braids, Craft Show and sheet fundraisers, 

Collage Concert online ticket sales, Kroger and Amazon Smile 
fundraising.  2021 Craft Show net profit this year $15, 431.56 inc day 
of admissions, and crafter space sales.  The 2021 show had highest 
attendance in years.   

2. Withdrawals – inc. SMB expense, payroll for winter guard, student 
payments to Bennett Travel and Craft Show expense 

ii. Student fund $11,598.64  
1. Detailed accounting of your student’s fund can be obtained from 

Vicki, please contact her 
2. if you would like to use your student fund for upcoming 2022 Trip, 

please fill out voucher available in band room or on school website 
and submit to Vicki 

iii. Collage Concert – 25% of online ticket sales will go to Choir booster for their 
part in ticket sales and organization. 

iv. Upcoming expense 
1. Large trailer used for carrying instruments/uniforms got a flat on the 

way to the Brandon Show, while it was able to be temporarily 
repaired, all tires need replacement.  Estimates for replacement have 
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been obtained and approximate cost for this ranges from $900.00 to 
$1000.00 

2. Small Trailer is also undergoing repair, brake/electrical, in 
anticipation for upcoming Disney Trip. 

3. Tailoring for new dresses for girl’s band uniform.  Because this task is 
overwhelming for any volunteer to handle (approx. 1.5-2 hours 
needed per dress with 73 dresses that need hemming) estimates 
were obtained to have farmed out.  By unanimous vote of attendees 
at tonight’s meeting, Sues Alterations will be contracted to hem 
dresses at $30/dress. 

 
d. Fundraising – Diane VerdeZoto, absent tonight.  Fundraising report will be emailed 

out 
Always looking for new ideas, please email Diane @ 
cvhsbbfundraising@gmail.com.  Fundraising done is for all band students, 
including Marching Band, Color Guard, and all three Concert Bands.  There 
are 2 types of fundraising done, general and individual.  General 
fundraising: all money raised goes into the general fund to benefit the 
program as a whole.  Individual fundraising: money raised by each student 
will be available to them to use toward bands trips, any money not used by 
the end of the student’s involvement in the program will be donated to the 
general fund, no money will ever be refunded to students.   

 
e. Uniforms – Jennifer Sankiewicz - Uniform position is open, if you have any interest 

in learning this position, please contact Jennifer Sankiewicz: sankie71@gmail.com 
i. Just a handful of dresses still need to be fit, all dresses (73) need to be 

hemmed.  (As stated above, this will be contracted out) 
ii. Urgent Need – a volunteer or group of volunteers is needed to take over 

uniforms for concert season.  It has become to much for Jennifer to take on 
with working full time and own family obligations.  

 
IV. New Business 

a. General Volunteerism – This program is all volunteer based, and a ton of 
involvement is needed from our Band Booster parents to make it a successful 
program. If your student is part of the Marching Band, Color Guard or any of the 3 
Concert Bands you ARE a Band Booster and we need your help. All games, 
performances, parades, concerts need parent volunteers to help with coordination 
of students, uniforms, and instruments.  If you are available for any 
show/performance/concert or game date please show up, there will be a place for 
you to help.  

b. Holiday Concert (12/7) -Volunteers needed to help with concessions (chaired by 
Beth Massu), Silent Tree Auction, and ticket collection.  Please be at school by 
6pm to help. 

c. Marching Band Holiday Party – Lynn O’Neil & Vickie Pelkey co-chairs 
i. The party will be at school on Friday, December 10 from 6-9pm.  It is free to 

Marching Band students, however it is $5 cash at the door for any family 
member wishing to attend.   



ii. There will be a pasta and breadstick dinner, music and varsity letters and 4-
year plaques will be awarded to students who have earned them.   

iii. A music playlist is being compiled (no DJ), contact Vicki Schembri with any 
music requests. 

iv. Volunteers needed to help serve, set-up, clean-up 
v. Dessert donations would be appreciated 

d. Chair for 2022 Band Camp is needed.  This happens typically the first 2 weeks of 
August.  Marching band camp costs are kept down because of parent 
volunteerism, and the lunch provided for the students is crucial to keeping the cost 
for camp low.  Please consider this position for 2022. 

  
V. Next Meeting January 13 @ 7pm.   

 
VI. Schedule of Upcoming Events 

12/7 (Tuesday) Holiday concert 
12/10 (Friday) Marching Band Holiday Party 
1/13 (Thursday) Band & Color guard Booster Meeting 
See schedule on-line – www.cvhs-bands.com 

 
VII. Meet Adjourned – motion to adjourn was made at 8:00pm by Fritz Delinski and was 

accepted  
 

Attendees: Nancy Vanloon, Kari Grady, Jennifer Sankiewicz, Grace Pluszczynski, Deanna Smith, 
Jennifer Cleland, Caroline Litsair, Nicole Byrd, Jeanine Bruwier, Samantha Felarce, Alison Werner, Sarah 
Johnstone, David & Lisa Lagassa, Beth Massu, Fritz Delinski, Carla Knotts, Vicki Schembri, Vickie 
Pelkey 
 
Respectfully submitted by Carla Knotts 

 
 

2020/2021 Band Booster Board Members 

Tim Hoey, Band Director thoey@cvs.k12.mi.us 

Fritz Delinski, President 
cvhsbbpresident@gmail.com 
fxdelinski@express-script.com 

Lynn O’Neil, Vice President cvhsbbpresident@gmail.com 

Vicki Schembri, Treasurer cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com 

Diane VerdeZoto, Ways & Means cvhsbbfundraising@gmail.com 

Carla Knotts, Recording Secretary ckk1974@hotmail.com 

Vickie Pelkey, Corresponding Secretary cvhsbbmail@gmail.com 

Jennifer Sankiewicz, Uniforms sankie71@gmail.com 
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